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M E M O R A N D U M

To: Whatcom County Council Public Works & Health Committee 

Through: Jon Hutchings, Public Works Director 

From: James P. Karcher, P.E., County Engineer 
Douglas W. Ranney, P.E., Engineering Manager 

Date: March 8, 2022 

Re: Discussion regarding temporary closure of Gulf Road to Motorized Vehicular Traffic 

On July 27, 2021, a discussion was held with the Whatcom County Council Public Works & Health 
Committee that presented a request from Pacific International Holdings to close a portion of Gulf 
Road to Motorized Vehicular Traffic.  That request package is attached to this agenda item.  The 
recording of that discussion is available in the Legislative Information Center. 

At the Committee of the Whole meeting on February 22, 2022, during the discussion of AB2022-
142, Public Works proposed to schedule a committee discussion to address concerns raised by 
Councilmember constituents. 

Public Works requests that Councilmembers bring any concerns raised to this discussion session 
which will be attended by Public Works staff and the road closure stakeholder Pacific International 
Holdings. 

Please contact Doug Ranney at x6255 with any questions you may have. 
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